
 
“Radiology Partners filed a motion to dismiss a 2023 complaint filed by United Healthcare 
(UHC) in California federal court. That complaint was stayed in September 2023 when the 
court cited the insurer’s allegations were substantively identical to claims in an arbitration 
already underway between UHC and RP-affiliated practice Singleton Associates, P.A. 
(SAPA), and that all the allegations were subject to contracts requiring arbitration. A year 
has passed, and the already underway arbitration has concluded, and there’s no reason for 
the California complaint to remain on the court’s docket.  
  
Since 2022, SAPA has been engaged in a lengthy arbitration with United Healthcare (UHC) 
of Texas. The dispute was based on underpayments by UHC under the then-existing 
agreement with SAPA. In response, UHC made its own allegations against SAPA. After 
several phases of arbitration and multiple changes in membership of the arbitration panel, 
the arbitrators determined neither party is entitled to recover anything from the other. While 
the result was surprising and unsatisfying, we are nevertheless pleased that the panel 
rejected any recovery to UHC on its allegations regarding our affiliated practice.   
  
We stand by the integrity of RP and our affiliated practices, and we are proud of the high-
quality radiology services our physicians provide to Texas patients, including UHC 
members, and will always strive to achieve and protect reasonable reimbursement for 
physicians that supports the care patients deserve.”   
 


